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Department of Transportation (BCDOT) 

417 E Fayette Street, Room 527 
BALTIMORE 

SUBJECT City Council Bill 23-0352 M E M O 

 

TO: Mayor Brandon M. Scott                              DATE:   4/23/23 

TO: Economic & Community Development Committee 

FROM: Department of Transportation 

POSITION: Support 

RE: Council Bill – 23-0352 

 

INTRODUCTION – City Property - Renaming Playground and Pavilion at Alhambra Park After Phyllis 

Gilmore 

 

PURPOSE/PLANS – For the purpose of changing the name of the playground and pavilion at Alhambra Park, 

located at 5200 Alhambra Ave, to the Phyllis Gilmore Playground and Pavilion. 

 

COMMENTS – Council Bill 23-0352 seeks to formerly rename the playground located within Alhambra Park 

after local community leader Phyllis Gilmore.  Phyllis Gilmore currently serves as the President of 

Woodbourne-McCabe Community Association and as Vice President of the York Road Partnership.  Her 

tireless advocacy efforts were instrumental towards the implementation of upgrades to Alhambra Park, 

including a new playground. 

 

AGENCY/DEPARTMENT POSITION – Baltimore City Department of Transportation foresees no direct 

fiscal or operation impact resulting from the advancement of Council Bill 23-0352 and supports passage of the 

legislation. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Liam Davis at Liam.Davis@baltimorecity.gov or at 

410-545-3207. 

 

Sincerely,  

  

 

Corren Johnson 

Interim Director  

mailto:Liam.Davis@baltimorecity.gov

